Curriculum and Academic Programs Committee (CAPC)

Thursday, January 31, 2008
3:30–5:00 p.m.




Ira A. Fulton Foundation Building – 4th floor – room 4440
Present:    
Jeff Bush, Kevin Ellsworth, Achim Herrmann, Nancy Kiernan, Pauline Komnenich, Eric Kostelich, Fritz Leigh, Phyllis Lucie, JoAnn Mulvihill, Filiz Ozel, Sergio Quiros, Duane Roen Chair, Francisco Lara-Valencia, Kathy Wigal
Excused:         Ron Hoffmeister, Sarup Mathur, Brent Vernon

Guests:            William Verdini, President Academic Senate
                         Jennifer Fay – CLAS - Kinesiology

                         Lauren McDermott – Industrial Design

                         Mookesh Patel – Industrial Design

                         Robert Joe Cutter – School of International Letters and Cultures

                         Helene Ossipov – School of International Letters and Cultures

                         Jack Nelson – CLAS

                         Art Blakemore – Vice Provost
                         Cindy Jewett – General Counsel
1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

2.         Approval of Minutes—January 17, 2008
            The minutes were approved as written.
3.         Old Business
            None

4.         New  Business
Discussion:  ASU 101 – review memo and attachment from Dr. Capaldi.

The Chair of CAPC/TCCS will email the deans as soon as possible to request that the college curriculum committees make recommendations and/or offer feedback on ASU 101. CAPC and TCCS will consider those recommendations and feedback when considering the ASU 101 proposal at the meeting on February 28.
Bill Verdini, President Academic Senate attended the meeting and addressed the committee regarding ASU 101.  Dr. Verdini suggested that this might be an opportunity to carefully consider and resolve the ASU 101 issue, and come out of this in a better place, as we all need to be part of a university system.

Dr. Verdini informed the committee that the senators believe that additional input is needed from the colleges.

Vice Provost, Art Blakemore informed TCCS that there was never an intent to hide the process or material as it relates to ASU 101.  All necessary materials have been submitted.

Dr. Blakemore commented that ASU 101 is unique because it is to be required for all freshman, and required on all four campuses and senates.

After TCCS approval, a CAPC recommendation would be forthcoming, and then moved on to the Academic Senate for discussion.

Duane Roen, Chair CAPC/TCCS, suggested that the language in the syllabus should be amended and sent to deans for their response.  The deans input should be received within the next few weeks so that comments can be reviewed at the CAPC/TCCS meeting scheduled on February 28, 2008.

A motion was made to ask College Curriculum Committees, through their Dean, to send CAPC/TCCS (as a whole package) their recommendations prior to the scheduled CAPC/TCCS February 28, 2008 meeting.  At this time we will consider the CAPC component, after which it will move on to the March Academic Senate meeting.

A memo to deans should state that ASU 101 is being considered as a course, and should be considered as a universal requirement.  Necessary materials will be made available for all faculty to review.

A motion was made to approve this recommendation.

The motion was approved by majority voice vote.  There was one abstention.

Action Items:
College of Design
            Department of Visual Communication Design
            Establishment of a graduate concentration
            MSD Design
            Interaction Design

College of Design
            Department of Industrial Design
            Establishment of a graduate concentration
            MSD Design
            New Product Innovation 

College of Liberal Arts & Sciences
            School of International Letters & Cultures
            Implementation of a New Degree Program
            B.A. in International Letters & Cultures

College of Liberal Arts & Sciences
            Department of Kinesiology
            Disestablishment of two undergraduate concentrations 

BS Kinesiology

Kinesiology

Human Physiology


A motion was made and seconded to approve all curricular proposals on the CAPC agenda.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
5.        Adjournment at 5:00 p.m.
Submitted by Phyllis Lucie

